## Dobroyd Point Public School P&C - Agenda

Meeting Date: Friday 16th May 2025, 8.15am.

Venue: Dobroyd Point Public School - Innovation Classroom

Present: Sue Morrissey, Lou Devjak, Kurt Wilson, Simon Percival, Blake Crosbie, Anna Virgona, Sarah Percival, John

O'Connor, Pru Sweeten, Eliza Johnson, Lexie Lancaster **Apologies:** Kurt Wilson, Alistair Hyde-Page, Elise Polito

#	Topic	Approx. Mins	Notes	Presented by
1	Opening & Acceptance of past Minutes	2 mins	Minutes of the previous meeting were moved by Lou Devjak and seconded by Anna Virgona.	Exec
2	Principal Report	15 mins	Monthly review. Provided by Principal, see attached.	Sue
3	Finances	8 mins	Monthly review presented by Kurt Wilson.  - Election cake stall cleared \$2,294, thank you to the volunteers including Elise Polito and Christabel Sheehan. Cash has been deposited in the accounts; square payment has cleared.  - Current balance of the P&C account is \$99,167.27  - End of year financials are complete with assistance from Paul Diviney.	Kurt
Th	ne Four Pillars			
4	Fundraising	5 mins	Projects:  ■ Bay Run  - Permissions, council approval, and St John's Ambulance on track.  - Registration set to begin soon.  - Sponsorship: currently at \$30K, an additional \$20K to pursue within two weeks.  - Simon to circulate the sponsorship list.  - Families encouraged to diarise the event.  - Discussion on potentially expanding BayRun merchandise.  ■ Dobroyd Produce Markets  - Alistair and Lou conducted research into potential partners; the result was no interest in a regular market due to limited demand.  - Markets would require 15-20 volunteers per event.  - Discussion on making it a niche or annual market instead.  ■ Upcoming fundraisers  - Mother's Day fundraiser raised \$666; plan to move	Simon Lou Anna

5	Education & Education Support	5 mins	<ul> <li>Glowtastic Disco – Date TBD, will take place during school hours with a potential cover charge.</li> <li>Colour Run – Anna to confirm date.</li> <li>Trivia Night – Potential pivot away from trivia, discussion around suitable formats, venue and dates.</li> <li>OOSH Update         <ul> <li>Sue &amp; Pru met with OOSH team.</li> <li>Increased numbers during holidays, with 31 attending excursion day.</li> <li>"Bring a Friend for Free" initiative discussed.</li> <li>Roof leak has been repaired.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	Pru, Sue			
6	Extra-Curricular Support & Activities	5 mins	Social Calendar  - Confirm what our socials are, survey for expression of interest for volunteering.  DPPS Marketing Group Update  - Finalising another pack, open for enrolments, Blake chatting with Val Morgan and OMedia (Leichhardt Marketplace, and Norton Street Plaza -	Lou, Sue Lou, Anna, Sue Blake			
7	Construction	5 mins	Projects:  • Lower playground area update  - WHS issue (trip hazard and old equipment). Sue has spoken to asset management. Photos taken, contractors to come out and give quotes. School needs to be involved in choice of what happens.  • Priorities for 2025  - Sound system (see principals report) mics, address area around steel pipe potential flower beds/fenced off garden area	Sue, Lou			
Other Matters							
8	Discussions	5 mins	Lou to update the ACNC for the P&C.	All			
9	Next P&C Meeting	2 mins	Date 20 <sup>th</sup> June, Teams to be activated for an online component.	Exec			

## Principal's Report May 2025

- Stage 3 Students attend an overnight excursion at Taronga Zoo. It was a great excursion with lots of wonderful experiences. The behaviour of the Stage 3 students was exceptional.
- Cross Country carnival was held at Timbrell Park and was an enjoyable day. Very high levels of student participation.

- We held our ANZAC commemoration ceremony on 10 April. The ceremony was officiated by our student leaders, and they did an excellent job.
- Our annual Easter Hat Parade was a great success on the last day of Term 1. There were lots of parents and visitors in attendance to see the wonderful hat creations.
- Nine students and their parents attended the Five Dock RSL ANZAC art competition presentation morning tea on 6 May. The club also donated \$500 to the school library.
- Athletics Skills program started on 6 May to prepare students for the athletics carnival. This program was funded by a Sporting Schools Grant.
- The school was used a polling booth for the federal election. Thanks to the P&C for running the sausage sizzle and to Samantha and Jenny for organising the cake stall.
- We held our school open day yesterday which was very well attended by parents and guests. WE also has quite a few perspective parents attend. Parents and visitors were welcome to visit classrooms and other learning areas around the school, including the Italian room, Innovation, the library and the veggie garden. Thanks to Anna for entertaining everyone in the veggie garden and to Lou, Will and Sarah for operating the tea and coffee in the canteen. Thanks also to Anna and Gabe for doing lots of work in the veggie garden over the weekend.
- Walk safely to school day today. The aim is to raise road safety awareness. The SRC handed our tattoos to student who walk to school today.
- The Department have advised the school that the demountable classroom currently used for Italian lessons is to be removed. The Italian language program will be relocated to a classroom in the administration building.
- Would the P&C like to fund a new sound system in the hall? Quote will be available for the next meeting.

Coming up:
PSSA Gala Days
Zone Cross Country – 29 May
Athletics Carnival 17 June
Stage 2 excursion to Environmental Education Centre at Bobbin Head